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“ Can	Plants	Learn,	Remember,	And	Communicate?	”	
 

Monica Gagliano  

Marjory:	 Hello	and	welcome	to	the	Home	Grown	Food	Summit,	which	is	
brought	to	you	by	the	Grow	Network.	My	name	is	Marjory	Wildcraft	
and	I	am	the	lucky	host.	I	get	to	watch	all	these	presentations.	

The	Grow	Network	is	at	the	forefront	of	interspecies	
communications,	which	I	believe	is	one	of	the	next	cutting	edges	for	
agriculture	and	growing	your	own	food	is	actually	to	start	
communicate	more	directly	with	the	plants	and	animals	that	we're	
working	with	and	as	you	know,	as	a	repeat	summit	attendee,	that	in	
the	past	we've	had	a	lot	of	different	animal	and	plant	communication	
presentations.	Those	were	all	strictly	by	intuitives,	very	gifted	people	
and	had	a	lot	of	practical	information	for	us.	

	 This	presentation	is	different	in	that	we	actually	have	a	scientist,	a	
very	well	trained	and	highly	respected	scientist.	Monica	Gagliano	is	
the	founding	research,	senior	research	fellow	at	the	New	Biological	
Intelligence	Lab,	with	the	University	of	Sydney.	She	is	the	author	of	
several	books	on	plant	intelligence,	including	Thus	Spoke	the	Plant,	
the	Language	of	Plants,	and	Memory	and	Learning	in	Plants.	

	 Monica	has	also	published	numerous	peer	reviewed	scientific	papers	
on	how	plants	have	a	Pavlov-like	response.	If	you	remember,	Pavlov	
did	those	trainings	with	the	dogs.	He	rang	the	bell,	and	the	dogs	
began	to	salivate	at	the	anticipation	of	getting	food.	Anyway,	the	
Pavlov-like	response	to	stimuli.	And	plants	can	learn,	remember,	and	
communicate	to	neighboring	plants.	Monica	has	pioneered	the	brand	
new	research	field	of	plant	bioacoustics,	where	she	experimentally	
demonstrated	that	plants	emit	their	own	quote	unquote	"voices"	and	
detect	and	respond	to	the	sounds	of	their	environments.	Gagliano	
has	reignited	the	discourse	on	plant	subjectivity,	as	well	as	ethical	
and	legal	standing	by	demonstrating	experimentally	that	learning	is	
not	the	exclusive	province	of	animals.	
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	 I	do	an	interview	with	Monica	on	her	latest	book,	which	is	called	Thus	
Spoke	the	Plant.	And	in	this	interview	I	specifically	go	over	the	details	
of	three	very	well	designed	scientific	experiments	where	we	
demonstrate	...	where	Monica	demonstrated	that	plants	learn,	that	
they	remember,	and	that	they	actually	can	hear.	It's	really	pretty	
fascinating.	Let	me	let	this	rip	with	Monica	and	I'll	talk	to	you	on	the	
back	end.	

Computer	will	never	get	it	out…	way	out	in	the	woods	right	now.	I	
love	it.	But	yeah,	I	cannot	get	a	file	up	to	the	internet	right?	Alright,	
well,	we'll	just	start	here.	Well,	Monica,	thank	you	so	much.	I'm	
absolutely	delighted	that	you're	going	to	join	the	call	with	me.	And	I	
know	the	members	of	the	grow	network	are	so	excited	by	your	work.	

	 And	I	thought	one	of	the	first	places	to	start	out	is	actually	you	
weren't	really	involved	a	lot	with	plants	in	the	beginning,	you	are	
actually	dealing	with	wildlife	and	I	loved	in	the	story	you	were	talking	
about	with	these	little	yellow	fish	and	I	don't	have	the	latin	name	but	
sounds	like	you're	getting	to	do	a	lot	of	scuba	diving,	watching	fish	
like	what	a	great	job	right?	

Monica:	 Yes,	indeed	is	like	Hello.	Thank	you	for	having	me	first	of	all,	and	
yeah,	I'm	an	animal	ecologist.	I'm	not	a	plant	biologist,	still	I'm	not	a	
plant	biologist.	But	and	I	loved	being	in	the	field	and	hopefully	I	will	
be	able	to	bring	my	plant	research	back	out,	in	the	wild	again.	But	as	
you	know	sometimes	you	need	to	start	and	create	the	foundations	
and,	for	these	in	this	context	for	this	kind	of	work,	the	foundation	
needed	to	be	set	in	the	labs	which	is	not	necessarily	my	favorite	
environment,	but	it	was	what	is	required	so	that	it	would	be	a	solid	
foundation	from	which	when	we	are	ready,	we	can	build	the	rest	so	
yeah.		

Marjory:	 what	tell	us	a	little	bit	about	your	research	with	the	little	yellow	fish	
and	how	you	really	got	to	having	a	relationship	with	them	and	you	
were	studying	their	behavior	and	then	that	had	the	end,	and	you	and	
the	way	it	ended	was	will	really	was	a	big	opening	for	you.		
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Monica:	 Yeah,	and	of	course	as	you	mentioned,	I'm	not	anymore	an	animal	
ecologist	and	I	was	trained	as	a	marine	scientist.	I	did	my	undergrads	
my	PhD	in	marine	science.	And	It	was	my	favorite	fish	obviously	
because	everyone	becomes	their	official,	their	subject	become	the	
favorite	one.	And	so	mine	was	a	little	yellow	Joby,	his	official	name	
like	the	Latin	name	is	apomacentrus	amboinensis	a	mouthful,	but	it's	
a	damselfish	and	damselfish	include	as	well	amongst	others	also	the	
little	Nino	you	know,	so	they	are	[inaudible	00:02:33]damselfish	as	
well.	And	so	mine	was	just	all	yellow,	but	it	looks	you	know,	kind	of	
similar	to	a	other	damselfish	and,	yeah,	as	you	mentioned,	I	was	
looking	at	their	behavior	in	particular	the	time	I	was	interested	in	the	
relationship	between	what's	happened	to	one	generation,	get	
translated	into	the	next	generation	in	terms	of	survivorship	and	all	of	
that.		

	 I	was	doing	this	huge	experiment	in	the	field	on	the	reef	from	The	
Great	Barrier	Reef,	when	he	was	[crosstalk	00:03:07]	when	he	was	
the	really	silvery,	very	quite,	healthy	and	beautiful.	And	I	was	
basically	following	parents	that	during	the	reproductive	season	to	
see	what	their	environment	look	like,	also	the	social	environment	so,	
how	many	interaction	like	they	might	have	to	deal	with	predators	or	
other	intruders	and,	what	would	happen	to	their	reproductive	
output.	So	how	many	babies	would	they	do,	would	they	produce	and	
all	of	that.		

Marjory:	 And	you	developed	real	relationships	with	them	like	you	were	
describing	in	the	book	how	you	actually	could	you	knew	them,	you	
knew	Parents	and	they	knew	you	they	recognized	you.		

Monica:	 Yeah,	because	I	had	about	maybe	about	40	pairs,	and	in	every	I	
would	see	them	every	day.	And	I	would	just	checking	in	the	world	
numbers	for	the	sake	of	science.	We	have	to	number	them,	we	don't	
give	them	names.	But	in	the	personal	life	we	do.	And	so	they	were	all	
numbered.	And	so	I	would	go	to	number	four.	I	would	know	they	are	
number	four,	mom	was	very	chill	out	while	dad	was	a	bit	schizo,	but	
then	if	you	go	to	the	other	pair	number	13,	then	you	know	they're	
both	be	schizo	or	whatever	so	then,	their	personality	the	individual	
personality	would	definitely	come	through.		
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	 And	because	I	spent	every	day	in	the	water	for	months,	I	would	in	
essence,	I	would	really	know	who	was	who,	and	then	of	course,	I	also	
learned	through	the	experience	that	they	knew	exactly	who	I	was,	
and	but	unfortunately	at	the	time	the	kind	of	science	that	I	was	
doing,	which	is	still	most	of	the	science	done	in	general	with	animals.	
The	end	results.	So	the	ending	of	an	experiment	would	in	most	cases,	
and	in	my	case,	definitely	involved	the	killing	of	the	animal	to	get	
samples.	And	these	are-	

Marjory:	 I	meant	to	ask	you,	because	in	your	book	you	said,	you	know,	the	
scientific	protocol	was	that	all	of	them	were	to	be	killed,	which	is	
horrible.	I	mean,	here	you	have	months	of	being	in	their	
environment,	they	know	you,	you	know	them,	there's	this	high	level	
of	trust,	you're	actually	deeply	connecting	with	them.	And	then	the	
protocol	is	to	kill	them,	and	you	did	that.	And	I	wondered	why,	and	
that	is	samples	of	your	tissue	samples	or?		

Monica:	 Yeah,	so	you	need	in	the	case	of	reference,	if	you're	studying	
reproduction,	you	might	need	the	governance	and	then	you	want	to	
have	the	liver	samples	to	see	whether	there	was	like	a	stress	involved	
in.	That	kind	of	stuff,	and	depending	on	what	you're	studying,	you're	
trying	to	maximize	if	you're	gonna	kill	the	fish	you're	trying	to	
maximize	the	amount	of	samples	that	you	can	take	but	something	
end	of	that	experiment	that	as	you	know,	now	that	you	read	the	
book	and	the	introduction	Something	happened.	I	did	that	for	years	
and	I	was	trained	to	do	that,	and	we	are	so	very	easily	trainable.	So	I	
did	and	I	didn't	even	really	question	too	much	it	was	more	like	well	
I've	got	my	ethics	approval	everybody	does	it	this	way	and	so	it's	
okay.		

	 Until	because	of	the	relationship	that	intimate	connection	that	I	built	
during	those	months	with	those	individual	fish.	Not	just	the	fishes	
that	generic	thing,	they	when	I	was	during	the	experiment	when	I	
was	going	to	visit	them	every	day,	as	you	know	already	from	the	
description	in	the	book.	I	could	open	my	hand	and	this	fish	would	
come	in	literally	sit	in	my	hand.	I	could	close	my	hand	around	it,	and	
it	will	be	the	kind	of	reaction	like	this	is	just	Monica.	She	comes	every	
day	don't	worry	about	her.	She's	okay	
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	 But	that	last	day	I	went	in	the	water	and	knowing	that	I	needed	to	
finish	the	experiment.	So	kill	them	all.	That	morning	I	went	in	
thinking	I	just	wanna	go	and	say	goodbye	to	my	fish	basically.	So	I	
didn't	have	any	nets	or	anything	that	was	given	away	the	fact	that	I	
was	gonna	go	in	the	afternoon,	I	was	gonna	go	back	and	kill	them	all.		

	 But	obviously,	I	was	very	much	under	estimating	what	I	am	and	what	
they	are	because	I	went	in	the	water	thinking	that	I	could	just	swim	
by	and	that	will	be	fine.	And	instead,	nobody	came	out	the	little	reef	
from	the	little	holes.	Nobody	was	around.	I	knew	that	there	were	
there	because	I	could	see	them	hiding	and	nobody	would	come	out	
and	in	that	moment	something	clicked	in	my	head	and	in	my	heart.	I	
would	say	and	something	was	very	clear	and	was	like	they	know	
exactly	what	you're	about.	Even	if	you	don't	have	nets	and	you	don't	
have	any	strange	gear	that	should	give	away	the	fact	that	you're	
gonna	kill	them.	They	know	exactly	what	you're	about.	And	they're	
letting	you	know	that	they	know.	So	the	only	one	that	seems	naive	
here	that	doesn't	know	it's	you.	You're	the	scientists	that	think	they	
can	just	go	in	the	water	and	nobody	else	would	understand	or	
appreciate	what	you're	about	to	do,	especially	when	you're	about	to	
do	something	that	is	so	dramatic	and	so	drastic,	like	finishing	
someone	else's	life.	So	that	was	a	really	big	experience	and	then	of	
course-		

Marjory:	 And	that	was	pretty	much	the	end	of	your	career?		

Monica:	 Yeah,	as	a	marine	scientist	I	tried	to	continue	my	Marine	Science	and	
study	this	fish	without	taking	any	samples.	But	it	became	very,	very	
difficult	and,	he	was	soon	became	very	clear	that,	it	was	gonna	be	
really	hard	to	keep	working	on	that	line	because	the	kind	of	question	
that	we	are	asking	they	just	won't	really	allow	you	to	go	there.	And	
so	yeah,	so	it	was	a	view	of	a	crisis	because	I	realized.	Okay,	I	just	
arrived	to	a	dead	end.	What	am	I	going	to	do	now?		

	 And	that's	when	I	wouldn't	want	to	say	I	turned	to	plant	because	I	
didn't,	the	plants	turned	to	me	and	it	feels	more	accurate,	because	I	
never,	I	don't	know	anything	about	plants.	I	didn't	definitely	know	
anything	about	plants	then,	and	I	never	thought	ever	ever	that	I	will	
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be	working	with	plants,	and	I	was	in	the	midst	of	my	crisis	for	my	
anymore	research	that	I	was	working	for	the	first	time	setting	up	a	
veggie	patch	in	a	garden	in	this	new	place,	and	as	I	was	planting	I	
think	it	was	basil	or	some	sort	of	herb	that	there	was	very	clear	and	it	
was	like,	Hey,	you	can	work	with	us.	We	don't	mind	if	you	take	a	leaf,	
it's	okay.	And	so	that's	where	the	inspiration	kind	of	started	was	like	
that's	right.	I	don't	need	to	kill	plants	to	be	able	to	work	with	plants.	
And	so	it	was	a	big	change	over	and	now	I'm	at	a	stage	it	took	10	
years	for	me	to	read,	appreciate	what	that	experience	with	the	fish	
actually	really	meant.	And	then	now,	after	10	years	of	change	and	
work	with	plants.	I	think	I'm	almost	ready	to	reincorporate	the	
animal	side	of	research	in	my	research,	but	just	in	a	very	new	way,	
and	we'll	see	how	we	goes.		

Marjory:	 Well	I'll	ask	you	more	about	what's	coming	up	but	and	I'll	give	a	little	
teaser	about	the	book	here,	which	we	won't	go	into	much,	but	it'll	
leave	a	lot	of	intrigued.	But	you	had	some	amazing	mystical	
experiences	that	also	led	you	to	the	plants.	But	let's	jump	to	mimosa	
which	was	one	of	your-	I	love	the	story	about	the	mimosa,	and	I	hope	
I'm	talking	to	your	publisher	and	maybe	it's	you	who	I	should	talk	to	
you,	but	I	would	love	to	do	is	get	that	image	you	have	in	the	book	of	
this	experiment	that	you	set	up	that	really	had	you	go.	Plants	can	
learn	like	the	big	insight	like	no,	they're	not	just	some	dumb	program	
responding	thing.	And	the	Mimosa	was	the	first	one	that	really	
taught	you	that	you	wanna	talk	a	little	bit	about	that	experiment.	
And	if	we	can,	we'll	get	that	image	up	of	the	scientific	setup	that	you	
had.	This	is	pretty	creative,	I	thought	it	was	very	well	done.	

Monica:	 You	do	need	to	get	creative	in	science	especially	if	you	don't	have	
much	money.	And	often	you	do	some	more	molecular	or	genetic	kind	
of	research.	Behavioral	research	doesn't	necessarily	get	much	money	
so	you	become	very	good	at	doing	things	with	nothing.	And	so..		

Marjory:	 Would	work	

Monica:	 Exactly	you	know	you're	just	like,	okay	I	gonna	build	these	that	is	
gonna	work.	Okay	this	will	do	and	then	you	tweak	it	a	little	bit,	until	it	
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works	well.	So	mimosa	was	an	interesting	one	because	of	course	she	
was	already	a	famous	plant	before	I	got	to	her.	

Marjory:	 Sensitive	class.		

Monica:	 Yeah,	she's	got	so	many	names.	She's	been	named	many	times	and	
so	the	intrigue	with	mimosa	was	because	of	course	mimosa	one	of	
the	few	plants	that	moves	at	our	time	scale.	So	we	can	actually	
literally	see	her	movement	as	he	occurs	without	having	to	use	time	
lapse	or	any	fancy	gear.	So	and	that	is	important	because	one	of	the	
issue	as	you	know,	with	plants	is	that	people	think	that	they	are	kind	
of	dominated	and	doing	nothing	because	they're	not	moving	at	our	
time	scale.	To	us	they	are	not	moving,	and	because	we	are	any	more	
than	you	know	our	system	is,	it	focuses	on	movement.	Without	
movement,	we	don't	really	recognize	the	other,	and	plants	fall	in	that	
category	that's	why	they're	really	nice	as	a	background.	Aren't	they?	
But	we	don't	really	see	them	like.		

Marjory:	 Just	some	background	for	people	who	are	listening	that	are	not	
aware	the	mimosa	of	one	of	her	nicknames	as	a	sensitive	plant.	And	
one	of	the	kind	of	the	fun	things	to	do,	especially	if	you	get	a	bunch	
of	kids	on	a	trail	walk	is	to	go	up	to	one,	and	you	can	touch	the	
leaves,	and	if	it's	under	stress,	which	you	touching	its	leaves,	would	
be	considered	stress	to	the	plant,	it'll	it	normally	has	these	nice	open	
leaves,	and	they'll	just	close	up	like	that.	And	that's	why	they're	
called	the	sensitive	plant,	because	if	you	just	touch	it,	those	leaves	go	
Yup.	And	yes	so	that's	actually	part	of	the	experiment	that	you	had	
structured	was	to	be	able	to	see	have	that	physical	reaction	and	test	
that	physical	reaction	understands.		

Monica:	 And	I	guess	for	me	what	was	interesting	was,	in	the	context	of	
learning	was	well	the	most	basic	form	of	learning	when	we	talk	about	
animals	it's	called	habituation,	which	basically	is	the	idea	that	you	
can	ignore	whatever	it's	in	your	environment.	That	is	irrelevant	
because	through	your	experience	you	realize	that	it	doesn't	matter	is	
no	danger	I	don't	have	to	worry	about	it.	So	before	that	so	obviously	
there	is	a	form	of	learning,	it's	a	very	simple	one	and	wherever	we	
have	looked	we	found	it.	So	mimosa	to	know	was	the	perfect	plant	
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for	that	because	I	could	observe	the	behavior	directly	as	you	
mentioned	like	watching	the	Leafs	closing	or	not.	

	 And	the	idea	was	well	can	be	mimosa	learn	to	ignore	my	the	
disturbance,	which	is	me	annoying	her	and	stop	closing	the	leaves	
realizing	that	I	might	be	annoying,	but	actually	not	a	danger.	So	to	do	
that	I	set	up	that	contraption,	where	I	was	basically	dropping	the	
plant	but	no	plants	was	ever	hurt	in	the	process	really	is	proven	by	
the	fact	that	they	learn	to	ignore	me.	Because	basically	as	you	have	
seen	from	the	diagram	there	is	this,	is	basically	a	pole	and	there	is	a	
little	vessel	attached	to	the	pole,	and	the	plant	sits	inside	the	vessel	
and	I	it's	a	control	drop.	So	the	plants	is	lifted	up	to	15	centimeters	
and	then	it's	dropped	with	gravity	and	land	in	a	very	cushy	forming	
platform.		

	 So	the	idea	is	like	if	the	plant	realizes	that	these	drop	is	actually	not	
it's	scary	at	the	beginning	because	the	plant	doesn't	know	what	it	is,	
and	currently	it	closes	leaves.	But	if	you	realize	that	actually	it	might	
be	scary,	but	nothing	happens	afterwards	that	I	should	be	concerned	
about,	then	he	should	stop	closing	the	leaves.	And	the	reason	why	is,	
because	when	the	plant	closes	the	leaves,	it	can	photosynthesize	as	
well.	So	40%	of	the	capacity	drops	or	thereabout,	which	means	that	
you	are	actually	not	eating	life,	not	feeding	on	light	but	by	mistake	
because	you	know	the	drop	actually	is	nothing.	And	so	you're	trading	
off	between	the	risk	of	being	in	danger,	or	the	perceived	risk	of	being	
in	danger	with	the	opportunity	to	feed.		

	 Now	in	my	experiment	I	had	plants,	which	had	plenty	of	light.	And	so	
for	them	it	was	a	year	the	worry	about	I	even	if	I	close	by	mistake,	it	
doesn't	matter,	but	I	had	another	group	of	clients	that	were	placed	in	
environment	where	there	was	enough	light,	but	not	over	abundance,	
which	means	that	for	them	to	close	when	it's	not	necessary	actually	
it's	quite,	it	can	become	quite	costly.	So	you	would	have	sped	those	
plants	to	be	able	to	learn	and	if	anything	learn	quite	quickly.	And	
that's	exactly	what	they	do	but	also	the	other	plant.	

Marjory:	 How	quickly	like	you'd	like	I	mean	it	was	I	read	it	in	the	book.	
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Monica:	 Within	seconds.	I	my	standard	of	protocol	involved	60	consecutive	
drops,	and	they	are	within	the	first	between	two	and	four,	six	drops	
out	of	60.	The	plants	were	already	reopening	the	leaves	and	I	was	
dropping	them	and	they	were	reopening	and	staying	open,	and	in	
these	happened	to	all	of	the	plants	no	matter	what	environment	I	
gave	them.	But	the	plants	that	were	in	the	low	light	environment	will	
learn	quicker	which	makes	sense	now.		

Marjory:	 They	were	little	more	desperate	for	that	food.	

Monica:	 Yeah	exactly,	as	you	know	that	if	necessity	is	there,	you	will	learn	
quickly	and	you	will	be	good	at	it.		

Marjory:	 You	know,	that's	also	another	indication	that	they're	really	
responding	that	the	real	plant	it's	not	like	a	certain	time	frame.	It's	
like	learn	faster.	So	there's	a	real	indication	

Monica:	 Yeah,	of	evaluating	what's	happening			

Marjory:	 And	intelligence.	Yeah.		

Monica:	 Yeah.	And	of	course,	there	is	one	of	the	major	questions	here	from	a	
scientific	perspective,	like,	Yeah,	but	maybe	the	plants	were	not	
responding	like	not	closing	the	Leafs	anymore	because	they	were	just	
pooped,	you	know,	like,	they	were	tired	and	the	physiology	was	
overwhelmed	or	any	of	those.	And	so,	like	we	do	in	any	most	there	is	
a	test	that	you	do,	which	is	called	this	habituation.	So	you	present	
something	else	a	new	stimulus,	so	it	needs	to	be	of	the	same	nature.	
So	the	drop	is	a	mechanical	stimulus.	I	needed	to	find	a	mechanical	
stimulus	but	different	from	the	draft,	which	I	could	present	to	the	
plant.	And	if	the	plant	is	really	pooped	and	it	can't	respond	anymore,	
then	it	won't	respond	to	this	stimulus.	But	if	it's	not	an	is	actually	the	
responses	I'm	seeing	with	the	drop	is	really	a	response	that	is	like	the	
plant	is	actually	choosing	to	responding	that	way,	then	when	the	new	
stimulus	comes	in,	because	it's	new,	and	the	plant	has	an	idea	spirits	
to	evaluate	whether	it	is	a	danger	or	not.		

	 The	right	and	the	expected	response	will	be	for	the	plan	to	close	it	
leaves	because	until	it's	got	more	experience	of	that,	it	can	decide	
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and	that's	exactly	what	they	do.	And	that	shows	that	not	only	they're	
actually	really	making	an	evaluation	of	the	situation	but	also	that	in	
no	way	they	are	tired	or	exhausted	they	just	simply	chose	no,	okay,	
this	drop	doesn't	mean	anything	to	me	I've	experienced	enough	to	
make	that	choice	and	so	I'm	going	with	that.	So	then	with	the	
experiment	what	you	do	is	like	then	represent	the	drop	straight	after,	
I	use	a	shaker.	Sorry,	as	[crosstalk	00:20:04]a	stimulus.	And	then	
immediately	after	you	represent	the	drop,	and	so	you	see,	the	plant	
learns	to	recognize	the	drop	at	the	beginning	and	he	stops	
responding	by	opening	the	leaves.		

	 Then	the	new	stimulus	arrive,	and	it	closes	the	leaves,	because	he	
doesn't	have	enough	time	to	work	out	what	this	is.	But	then	when	
the	old,	the	drop	return,	the	plants	already	knows	it.	And	he's	telling	
me	that	he	knows	about	it,	because	it	reopens	the	leaf	straightaway.	
It	doesn't	need	to	relearn	because	he	has	learned	and	he	
remembers,	oh,	that's	a	drop	and	I	know	that	it	doesn't	mean	
anything.	Therefore,	I'm	just	keeping	my	leafs	open	and	so		

Marjory:	 And	how	long	of	a	period	and	you	did	some	memory	experiments	
with	this,	so	these	plants	remember.	I	think	normally	when	I	think	of	
like,	we're	going	to	remember	something	you	got	to	have	a	brain	you	
got	to	have	a	nervous	system	you	know	like	this	completely	blows	
away	all	kind	of	notions	that	we	have	about	living	beings.	And	so	you	
did	some	memory	experiments	also?		

Monica:	 Yeah.	Because	then	of	course	is	okay	so	obviously	the	Mimosa	is	
remembering	the	drop	from	just	a	few	hours	before.	But	how	long	
would	he	remember	that?		

Marjory:	 Right?	You	know,	next	week?	What's	that?		

Monica:	 Exactly?	So		

Marjory:	 how	I	remember.		

Monica:	 Well,	I	actually	went	there,	I	went	back.	And	so	like,	I	give	it	three	
days.	And	I	was	so	wrong	because	like	the	plants	remember	as	if	I	
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just	did	it.	That's	fine.	I'll	give	it	six	days.	And	so	I	went	back	six	days	
later,	nothing.	They	were	like,	yeah,	we	know	this.		

	 So	then	I	went,	I	became	really	evil	and	I	took	all	my	groups.	So	I	had	
two	groups,	the	low	light	and	the	high	light	environment.	I	split		in	
two	each	one.	So	now	I	had	four	groups.	Two	of	those	groups	
remained	in	the	environment	where	they	were,	the	other	halves	so	
that	the	half	that	was	in	the	highlight	went	to	the	low	light	and	the	
other	half	that	was	in	the	low	light	go	soft	to	the	highlights	and	then	I	
left	them.	I	left	them	for	about	a	month	28	days	and	then	I	went	back	
and	tested	them	all	again	and	what	I	found	is	like	that	just	the	first	
answer	is	like	they	remember.	No	problem,	but	there	are	differences.		

	 The	differences	between	the	ones	that	are	you	know	in	the	low	
environment	and	the	one	were	in	the	high	environment	light	and	
what	we're	moved	to	the	low	light	environment	they	suddenly	get	
their	act	together	basically.	So	they	can't	be	lazy	anymore	because	
the	environment	has	changed	and	their	way	of	responding	needs	to	
be	up	to	the	new	environment	which	now	is	low	light	so	is	a	bit	more	
demanding	and	so	they	perform	as	good	as	the	one	that	we're	
always	in	the	low	light	environment.		

	 But	the	interesting	fact	was	coming	from	the	plants	that	went	from	
the	low	light	environment	and	to	an	improved	version,	which	is	the	
highlight.	You	would	think	that	they	would	relax	because	it's	like,	oh,	
now	I	can	just	chill	out	because	the	environment	has	improved	and	
they	don't.	And	it's	almost	like	they	remember	that	the	environment	
was	bad	ones	it	when	now	it's	good,	but	because	of	the	bad	
environment	previously,	there	is	this	memory	that	the	environment	
could	turn	bad	again.	So	I	think	that	what	I	evaluated	is	like,	I	know	
that	this	might	not	last	because	I	already	experienced	that	and	so	I	
just	keep	my	standards	up	to	the	level	and	so	they	continued	
performing	as	if	they	were	in	the	low	light	environment	and	I	think	it	
is	just	kind	of	there	it's	an	insurance	policy	You	know,	they're	just	
making	sure	that	you	know,	mean	she's	okay.	And	if	it	turns,	but	
again,	they	know	what	to	do.		
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Marjory:	 It's	like	many	of	the	elders	that	I	interviewed	that	have	lived	through	
the	great	depression.	They	often	maintain	habits	that	help	them	
always	be	prepared	for	such	an	event.	So	let	me	ask	you	this.	So	
you've	just	done	this	groundbreaking	experiment	where	you	
demonstrated	that	plants	are	having	intelligence	to	that,	that	they	
learn	that	they're	not	like	robots,	that	they	learn	that	they've	
adapted	to	the	situations	and	they're	like,	okay,	it's	safe	I	don't	need	
to	worry	about	this.	You've	also	shown	that	they	have	memory	and	
also	discernment.	So	I	go	out	publish	this	or	you	go	out	and	tell	the	
scientific	community	and	you	would	think	that	this	would	be	your	
huge	breakthrough	and	what	was	the	response	you	got?	

Monica:	 It	was	a	breakthrough	but	the	response	that	was	in	so	excited.	I	
thought	yeah,	this	is	the	history	of	science,	as	always,	when	
something	a	bit	out	of	the	box	come	through,	the	first	thing	that	the	
science	as	a	system	does,	and	it's	a	good	way,	it's	good,	because	
what	he	does,	it	just,	we	are	trying	to	be	hypercritical.	And	so	what	it	
does	is	the	first	thing	is	just	like	no,	this	can't	be,	that's	the	first	
attitude	and	that	which	means	that	for	that	in	the	case	of	mimosa	for	
example,	for	the	mimosa	to	really	actually	be	published	and	be	out	
there	and	had	to	go	through	deep	screening,	in	a	deep	very	skeptical	
attitude.	And	then	through,	the	data	you	know,	so	that's	the	thing.	I	
can	talk	about	it,	and	people	can	comment	and	do	whatever	they	
want.	But	at	the	end	is	I	the	data	is	what	science	is	based	on.	
Otherwise,	I	will	be	doing	philosophy	or	something	else.	

	 So	like	if	I'm	a	scientist	and	I'm	working	with	the	science,	then	the	
data	is	what	I	present	and	I	we	might	not	agree	on	the	definitions	
and	the	language	and	all	of	those	things	and	we	didn't	agree	and	we	
still	don't	agree	but	that's	okay.	But	the	data	at	the	data	the	father	
plants	can	do	certain	things	I'm	not	making	it	up	and	I'm	not	just	
saying	as	my	opinion	I	don't	need	opinion	and	I	don't	need	anyone	to	
believe	me	either.	It	just	you	can	see	yourself	and	the	off	course	with	
the	Mimosa	it	took	a	while	and	the	way	the-	

Marjory:	 Basically	the	answer	was	you	got	a	lot	of	criticism	and	a	lot	of	
rejection	and	it	took	a	long	time	for	anybody	to	really	go	hey	these	
experiments	had	any	validity?		
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Monica:	 Yeah		

Marjory:	 Yeah	got	it.		

Monica:	 That	is	it,	you	know.	

Marjory:	 I	agree	with	you	that	you	know,	to	some	extent	the	scientific	process	
you	wanna	have	a	lot	of	critical	thinking	and	this	is	definitely	way	
outside	their	box	so-		

Monica:	 When	I	gave	see	in	a	way	by	doing	by	going	through	that	process	for	
our	painful	it	can	be	frustrating	and	all	of	that	he	actually	helped	me	
first	of	all	to	read	appreciate	that	well	this	is	how	science	works	and	
you	know	why	this	is	its	power	is	not	gonna	just	accept	anything	but	
it's	got	a	particular	method	that	he	wants	to	like	if	this	is	really	true	
then	yeah	just	keep	testing	until	you	have	the	data	that	shows	that	
yet	that's	that's	how	it	works.	Because	it	is	repeatability	and	data	
that	speaks	for	science	so	in	a	way	it's	the	fac	that	mimosa	is	out	
there,	and	not	just	mimosa,	but	then	other	species	and	other	
experiments	on	the	same	theme	and	now	published	on	these,	is	
actually	making	the	case	even	stronger.		

Marjory:	 Yeah	so	actually	let's	let's	shift	over	to	another	one	that	you	did.	So	
you've	done	a	whole	series	of	them,	in	the	book	goes	into	a	lot	of	
them	and	I	will	make	a	little	tease	again	that	this	book	is	really	
interwoven	with	shamanic	journey	and	a	lot	of	other	experiences.	
But	let's	go	to	the	first	one	you	did	with	the	P	plants	and	this	is	the	
really	almost	the	kind	of	the	famous	one,	where	it's	been	equated	to	
Pavlov's	dogs	and	to	summarize	for	people	who	might	not	remember	
from	their	high	school	or	college	psychology.		

	 Pop	Pavlov	trained	dogs	that	he	would	give	them	food	and	he	rang	a	
bell	and	then	after	a	while	the	dogs	began	to	associate	the	food	with	
that	bell.	And	then	later	on	just	when	he	rang	the	bell	the	dogs	would	
start	salivating	because	they	knew	there	was	food	coming,	and	it	
showed	that	there	was	a	clear	you	know	which	is	you	know	the	
control	dogs.	If	you	rang	a	bell	the	dogs	like	what	you	know	what's	
that	a	bell,	right.	So,	but	the	ones	that	had	been	trained,	started	
salivating	and	then	you	actually	were	able	to	do	a	similar	experience	
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with	peace	and	if	you	wanna	explain	that	experiment	and	again	we'll	
get	that	diagram	up	there,	So	as	you	explain	it,	you	could	people	will	
be	able	to	follow	along.		

Monica:	 Yeah	well	I	did	exactly	the	title	of	your	study	but	I	adjusted	for	the	
clients.	So	yes	as	you	said	the	plants	involved	in	this	case	was	the	
garden	pea,	so	the	humble	Pea	and	again,	it's	interesting	that	it	
would	be	the	Pea	because	the	pea	plant	is	famous	as	well,	because	
Gregor	Mendel	was	using	Peas	to	basically	kick	start	the	genetic	
revolution.	And	so	it's	funny	because	genetics	is	all	about	pulling	
apart	and	looking	at	the	very	tiny	details	while	the	Pea	it	will	be	for	
me,	I	find	it	like	there	is	a	little	smack	from	the	plant	world	because	
the	Pea	we're	coming	back	in	to	actually	be	reconstituted	by.	I	wasn't	
looking	at	parts	I	was	looking	at	the	individual	coming	together	as	an	
entity	as	a	one	bean.		

	 So	and	what	we	did	the	experiment	involves	just	like	with	the	Pavlov	
and	the	dog,	I	have	to	have	something	that	equated	to	dinner,	and	
for	the	plants	where	was	light,	blue	light	and	I	have	to	have	
something	that	equated	to	the	bell	and	in	my	case	I	ended	up	finding	
the	little	fan	which	actually	is	used	in	laptop	computers	was	good	to	
for	the	job.	And	just	like	for	the	dogs	when	you	use	just	the	fan	
alone,	if	light	is	available	and	there	is	only	the	fan	is	the	only	thing	
that	the	plants	need	to	look	for,	the	plant	just	like	the	dog,	the	fan	
alone	doesn't	do	anything.	The	client	doesn't	exist	it's	just	a	fan	who	
cares.	But	when	the	fan	always	precedes	the	arrival	of	the	light.	Then	
it's	a	different	matter.		

	 And	what	I	did	to	make	sure	that	I	would	have	a	clear	answer.	I	place	
the	peas	in	a	maze.	And	it's	just	a	two	way	maze.	If	you	imagine	the	
letter	Y,	so	the	piece	is	at	the	base	of	the	letter,	and	he	needs	to	
grow	along	the	Y	letter.	And	then	he	needs	to,at	one	point	he	has	no	
choice,	he	has	to	go	either	left	or	right.	

	 So	I	use	that	structure	so	that	the	Pea	when	he	makes	the	final	
choice,	would	be	you	know,	the	choice	would	be	very	clear	and	there	
will	be	no	ambiguity.	So	basically,	I	trained	him	for	three	days,	and	
for	three	days	the	fan	will	be	switched	on	and	the	light	will	come	
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straight	after,	and	they	will	be	moving	from	left	to	right	randomly,	
because	blinds	are	really	good	at	telling	where	the	light	is	going	to	
come	from.	Otherwise,	if	it's	something	regular	as	you	know.	I	made	
sure	that	it	was	a	random	movement	and	that	happened	for	three	
days.	And	then	on	the	fourth	day,	which	was	the	test	that's	when	the	
plants	are	ready	to	approach	the	intersection,	where	they	have	to	
make	the	choice	in	the	wild	letter	in	the	white	maze,	and	I	only	turn	
on	the	fan.	And	so	what	happened	if	there	is	no	fan,	if	there	is	only	
light.	Plants	in	this	is	100%	of	the	cases,	the	plants	will	always	turn	
and	choose	the	side	where	they	saw	the	light	last	time.		

	 So	that	is	the	norm	for	the	traffic,	instinctual	response	of	plants.	So	
they	remember	where	the	light	was.	And	they	will	go	there	because	
it	is	the	safe	thing	to	do.	Here	out	the	fan	was	always	placed	opposite	
in	the	opposite	direction	of	what	the	light	was	presented	last	time.	
So	on	the	last	day,	so	what	I	was	asking	them	to	do	was	okay,	you	
receive	the	training	and	if	you	understood,	if	you	learned,	you	know	
that	the	fan	is	the	one	that	tells	you	where	the	light	is	going	to	come	
next.	But	you	can	also	just	rely	on	your	instinct	and	body	the	place	
where	you	saw	the	light	last	time	that	will	be	the	wrong	direction	but	
it's	okay.		

	 So	what	the	plants	did	when	the	fan	was	turned	on	after	the	training,	
is	to	actually	go	to	the	fan,	even	if	there	was	no	light	involved,	just	
like	Pavlov	there	was	only	the	bell	there	was	no	dinner.	The	dinner	
was	an	expectation	of	the	dog	and	in	this	case	the	light	coming	after	
the	fan	was	an	expectation	of	the	plant.	Through	learning	the	plant	
has	associated	the	two	and	through	learning	and	experience	plants	
know	what	is	coming	next	and	what	is	happening	in	relation	to	things	
around	them.		

Marjory:	 So	if	I	can	summarize	that,	even	though		that's	great	it's	great	so	even	
though	the	light	may	have	last	been	in	the	other	side.	If	you	put	the,	
if	you	gave	the	indication	through	the	fan	that	it's	going	to	be	in	the	
other	direction,	which	is[crosstalk	00:33:58]	they	would	go	there,	
which	is	against	their	normal,	if	you	had	to	tell	what	a	plan	is	normal,	
but	they	would	have	wanted	to	go	to	the	old	where	the	light	last	was,	
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but	it	had	learned	that	wherever	that	fan	is,	is	where	it	should	go.	
And	it	actually	went	that.		

Monica:	 Yeah.	So	that	basically	they	go	against	the	instinctual	reaction	and	
instead	they	show	a	learned	behavior.	And	that's	exactly	the	dog	did.		

Marjory:	 But	that's	just	really	incredible	that	these	associations.	There	was	
also	you	also	did	some	more	with	the	pea	plants	and	this	was	also	
another	level	of	experiments	that	were	very	very	fascinating,	and	this	
time	you	were	working	with	their	roots.		

Monica:	 Yeah.		

Marjory:	 And	seeing,	because	water	right	if	it's	not	like	it	is	water	those	are	
the	main	things	that	we're	all	interested	in	one	more	plants.	And	you	
had	created	some	other	experiments	with	the	roots	of	the	plants	and	
I'm	acoustics.		

Monica:	 Yep		

Marjory:	 As	well	as	electromagnetic	radiation	became	like	a	bizarre	factor	that	
you	hadn't	actually	originally	anticipated.	And	I	found	that	part	
extremely	fascinating,	especially	as	we	have	a	lot	of	people	who	are	
becoming	more	and	more	concerned,	with	the	electromagnetic	
radiation	and	the	Wi	Fi	and	the	whole	thing	like	that.	Do	you	wanna	
talk	about	the	route	experiments	a	little	bit.This	is	really	interesting.		

Monica:	 Yeah,	so	basically,	I	wanted	to	know,	where	the	roots	plants	could	
use	acoustics	in	the	environment	to	navigate,	and	I	had	done	
previously	some	work	on	acoustics	and	I	knew	that	sound	is	
definitely	playing	a	part	in	the	life	of	plants	and	is	not	surprised.	
Sound	is	everywhere,	and	so	any	troubles	well,	and	it's	relatively	
cheap	way	of	moving	information.	So,	I	did	these	experiments	and	of	
course	I	use	water	as	you	mentioned,	because	it	is	one	of	those	
resources	that	I	know	plants	are	gonna	look	for.		

	 And	also	there	is	these	fact,	is	a	fact	in	because	municipalities	around	
the	world,	especially	in	the	big	cities,	spend	millions	every	year	to	
clear	the	pipelines	of	the	sewer	system	from	the	roots	of	trees.	And	
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the	question	was,	how	does	the	plant	find	the	pipes?	And	this	is	like,	
you	know,	the	first	answer	will	be	our	they	can	just	sniff	the	
humidity.	You	know,	there	is	the	humidity	of	the	water,	but	some	of	
these	pipes	are	sealed	and	sometimes	these	plants	are	really	far.	So	
is	like	if	you	imagine	to	be	a	plant	in	the	ground,	you	go	also	to	
possibility	of	growth,	you	can	go	like	360	degrees	and	more	because	
you	have	multiple	dimensions	to	move	through.		

	 So	if	you're	not	close	to	a	pipe,	then	there	is	no	humidity	gradient	for	
you	to	use,	and	I	would	know,	which	one	is	the	right	direction	to	start	
moving	towards.	The	idea	was,	maybe	they	are	listening	to	the	sound	
of	water	moving	in	the	pipes.	And	so	I	tested	that,	and	the	short	
answer	the	straightforward	answer	was,	Yep,	they	are	listening,	and	
they	can	detect	it	exactly	as	if	he	was	the	humidity	gradient.	So	there	
is	really	no	difference	where	there	is	actual	water	there,	water	sealed	
in	a	pipe,	no	problem,	they	can	find	it.	Now	so,	I	wanted	to	know	
whether	it	was	the	actual	sound	of	water	or	if	it	was	more	any	sound,	
any	noise	will	do.	

	 So	I	did,	and	this	experiment	that	I	did	was	again	borrowed	from	my	
animal	background,	because	what	we	do	in	those	cases	we	do	play	
decks.	So	I	recorded	the	sound	of	water	and	then	I	played	it	back	and	
so	that	would	allow	me	as	well	to	control	for	when	I	played	back	just	
noise	and	so	that	was	you	know,	scientifically,	it	was	the	most	
standardized,	and	so	I	play	back	the	sound	of	water,	and	I	play	back	
the	noise,	and	the	plant	seems	to	go	away	from	both,	and	I	was	
saying	that	you	mentioned	is	like	I	couldn't	understand	like,	what	
would	you	mean	like	noise?	Maybe	I	understand	you	don't	like	noise,	
but	the	sound	of	water	I	know	you	want	water	I	already	seen	it	in	the	
other	experiments	in	the	other	treatments,	so	what	is	happening,	
and	then	slowly	I	realized	that	the	only	other	thing	that	was	there	
was	the	actual	iPods	and	below	the	little	speakers,	which	were	used	
to	deliver	the	sound.	And	when	I	measured	the	speakers	in	the	iPads,	
I	realized	that,	yet	they	were	meeting	a	little	is	very	tiny	and	for	us	is	
probably	undetectable,	and	but	there	was	a	magnetic	field	that	the	
plants	was	definitely	able	to	detect	and	therefore	avoiding,	because	
they	were	like	it.		
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Marjory:	 And	they	were	repulsed	by	it.		

Monica:	 Yeah,	yeah.	

Marjory:	 I	know	a	lot	of	experiments	going	on	with	magnetic	and	especially	
around	magnetic	about	water	and	wow.	But	this	was	really	amazing	
that	you	actually	had	this	in	a	scientific	experiment	showing	that	they	
were	repulsed-	

Monica:	 Yep.		

Marjory:	 By	the	electromagnetic	energy.	Yeah.		

Monica:	 So	what	I	did	to	really	account	for	that,	it	was	OK.	So	now	I	know	
that,	that	is	my	problem,	which	will	cause	as	often	in	science	is	like,	
there	was	not	what	I	expected	to	have	to	investigate	by	their	
mapping	is	actually	this	is	interesting.	What	I	did	to	account	for	it,	I	
actually	placed	the	experiments	were	run	in	a	wide	maze	just	like	for	
the	pavilion	pea,	but	the	Pea	in	this	case,	the	maze	was	upside	down.	
So	the	Y	letter	is	upside	down.	

	 And	so	the	roots	again	like	in	the	other	experiment,	need	to	choose	
going	left	or	right,	and	initially,	I	only	had	the	sound	of	whatever,	
whether	it	was	Water	or	noise	on	one	side.	So	the	other	side	of	the	
choice	chamber	was	there	was	nothing.	And	they	would	go	with	
away	to	the	nothing,	but	so	to	account	for	the	magnetic	interference,	
I	put	the	machines	on	the	speakers	in	the	iPod	on	both	sides,	and	at	
that	point	then	the	plants	is	basically	having	to	do	again	a	hierarchy	
or	an	order	of	signals	and	decide	which	one	have	priority	and	what	it	
can	be	done	with	what's	available.		

	 And	so	if	the	magnetic	field	is	available	on	one	side,	but	it's	the	other	
side	is	clear,	the	plants	will	avoid	the	magnetic	field	and	go	to	the	
clear	side.	But	if	the	magnetic	field	is	presented	on	both	side	then	the	
next	layer	so	the	sound,	so	what	kind	of	sound	is	available,	becomes	
the	priority.	And	at	that	point,	the	plants	will	choose	the	water	sound	
or	the	noise,	and	that	then	it	make	sense,	because	it's	like	basically	
what	the	plant	is	saying	is	like,	I	really	really	do	not	like	that	magnetic	
interference.	And	so	even	if	there	is	a	sound	of	water,	which	is	
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something	that	I	really,	really	want	the	magnetic	interference	is	too	
bad,	and	I'm	prepared	to	avoid	what	I	really	want	the	water,	to	in	
order	to	avoid	this	disturbance.		

	 Now,	of	course,	that	opens	a	lot	of	questions	as	you	can	imagine,	
because	one	for	all	of	them	is	we	have	especially,	in	the	last	few	
decades	in	been	increasingly	concerned	about	the	acoustic	pollution	
for	animals,	both	underwater	like	with	the	disturbance	of	all	sorts	of	
species.	And	the	famous	examples	are	the	migration	of	whales	and	
dolphins	and	all	of	that.	But	also	fishing	in	general	and	other	species.	

Marjory:	 From	other	models	from	the	ships	and	all	of	it.		

Monica:	 Yeah.	And	you	know,	and	then,	off	course	on	land	and	the	amount	of	
noise	that	is	on	land	for	all	species	is,	we	know	some	species,	
especially	birds,	and	have	modified	the	patterns,	or	reproduction	and	
migration,	and	all	of	that,	or	their	songs,	because	they	need	to	
accommodate	for	these	noise.	So	the	songs	are	not	heard	as	they	
was	yet.		

Marjory:	 For	airline	traffic	going	overhead	as	well	as	all	sorts	of-	

Monica:	 There	is	all	sorts	of	but	for	plants	we	never	ever	considered	that	
actually	maybe	acoustic	pollution	is	a	problem	for	them	to	and	so	
suddenly,	you	know	one	thing	is	a	species	of	one	species	of	animal	
over	here	and	this	piece	of	animal	over	there.	Another	thing	is	when	
we	talk	about	plants,	basically	we	are	talking	about	the	environment,	
where	animals	live	into,	and	so	suddenly	talking	about	the	acoustic	
pollution	in	the	context	of	clients	become	a	bigger	question	of	
environmental	concern	of	what	acoustic	pollution	does	to	our	
environment	as	a	whole,	which	includes	all	of	these	species	plants,	
animals	of	all	kinds.	Yeah,	including	ourselves.		

Marjory:	 Whether	I	guess,	you	know,	there's	so	many	levels	of	pollution	
because	you	are	also	talking	about	the	electromagnetic	pollution	and	
of	course	we	have	all	the	just	the	gross	toxins	that	are	generated	by	
our	own	agriculture.	Monica,	those	I	mean	those	three	experiments	
on	their	own,	and	the	book	is	rich	with	a	lot	more	and	as	I've	already	
hinted	a	couple	of	times,	there's	actually	a	whole	other	layer	of	this	



  
 

 22 

incredible	shamanic	journey	of	how	you	ended	up	getting	this	
information,	but	I'm	going	to	leave	that	as	a	teaser	for	our	readers.	
Why,	what's	next?	So	I	understand	that	once	you	wrote	the	book	
then,	before	then,	you	were	kind	of	just	like,	this	research	isn't	really	
well	supported.	But	now	a	lot	of	things	have	opened	up	and	what's	
the	research	that's	next	and	most	exciting	to	you?		

Monica:	 Yeah,	so	I	just	moved	in	as	of	Tuesday	last	week.	I	actually	officially	
started	a	new	job	so,	I'm	at	the	University	of	Sydney	now,	looking	for	
a	home	in	Sydney	I	actually	outside	Sydney	because	I	can't	stand	the	
acoustic	pollutions	here.[crosstalk	00:44:17]	like	it	all	cities	but	now	
I'm	at	the	University	of	Sydney	which	is	a	great	institution.	So	many	
amazing	people,	great	ideas	and	even	yesterday	I	went	to	these	
meetings	last	Christmas	party	end	of	the	year	party,	and	everyone	
was	like	we're	so	happy	to	have	you	here	we've	been	waiting	for	you	
and	I	feel	really	welcome.	Yeah,	which	is	not	been	the	case	until	now	
so	it's	a	really	good	change	for	me	and	of	course	in	the	science	is	now	
attracting	finally	some	funding,	so	that	makes	life	much	easier.	And	
the	main	project	is	basically	on	biological	intelligence	as	a	whole.	Of	
course,	the	focus	will	stay	on	plants,	but	not	exclusively.		

	 That's	why,	as	I	mentioned	before,	I'm	hoping	to	bring	back	my	
animals	into	my	research.	And	so	I'm	gonna	start	this	new	lab,	which	
I	call	any	reason	little	bit	of	a	smirk	to	the	AI	people.	So	it's	gonna	be	
the	BI	lab	or	biological	intelligence	instead	of	artificial	intelligence,	
because	people	doesn't	blink	when	you	say	artificial	intelligence.	But	
if	you	say	biological	intelligence,	then	would	be	like,	what	do	you	
mean?	Yeah,	I	mean	intelligence	in	the	natural	world.	And	so	as	the	
name	implies,	is	like	it's	not	gonna	be	just	plants	but	of	course,	I	will	
carry	on	the	plant	cognition	studies	and	so	there	is	more	coming	on	
choice	and	decision	making,	and	literally	just	exploring	the	mind	of	
plants	and	other	creatures	which	do	not	have	a	brain,	don't	have	
nervous	systems,	but	they're	still	doing	all	of	the	amazing	things	that	
we	think	are	necessary.		

Marjory:	 Mourning	and	remembering	and	reacting	and	growing	and	it's	
absolutely	fascinating.	Well	your	book	Damsel	thus	spoke	the	plant	
and	we've	got	a	big	button,	gosh	I'm	not	sure	what	side	this	is	gonna	
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be	on	to	the	right	of	the	presentation	here	and	if	people	click	on	that	
I	think	we're	gonna	have	the	book	cover	on	there.		

	 If	they	click	on	that's	where	they	can	go	directly	to	North	Atlantic	
books	and	pick	up	a	copy	of	it	and,	I	really	recommended	it	just	for	
the	mind	bending	openess	of	it	and,	yeah,	it's	really	an	incredible	
book	so	go	over	to	click	that	button	on	the	right	and	you	can	pick	up	
a	copy	of	it,	and	Monica	you	know	we'll	really	be	glad	to	have	you	
back	next	year	to	give	us	an	update,	on	what	your	latest	research	is.	
And	the	growth	network	itself	has	been	running	a	series	of	
experiments	on	blessing	seeds	and	plants	and	looking	at	the	effective	
growth	rates	from	that.	And	perhaps	we	can	swap	stories	on	the	
results	that	we're	seeing	with	that.	Thank	you	so	much.	Yeah,	thank	
you	so	much	for	joining	us	today.		

Monica:	 No,	thank	you	for	having	me.	I	really	appreciate.	Yeah.	

Marjory:	 Awesome.	Well,	we	will	talk	to	you	again	next	year	hopefully.		

Monica:	 Okay,	sounds	good.	

Marjory:		 Well,	I	found	that	fascinating	and	I	definitely	have	more	plant	
scientists	that	we'll	be	interviewing	in	future	summits	that	we'll	be	
delving	more	into	plant	communication.	

	 Also	the	Grow	Network	has	been	hosting	a	series	of	experiments	
called	the	Seed	Blessing	Experiments,	where	we	bless	seeds	and	then	
see	how	it	affects	the	growth	rate	of	the	plants	and	definitely	stay	
tuned	to	the	Grow	Network	Newsletter	for	announcements	for	when	
the	next	set	of	experiments	are	going	to	be	coming.	And	as	a	
community,	we're	looking	at	blessing	crops	that	we	then	harvest	and	
sell	to	community	members.	Anyway,	a	lot	of	very	exciting	things.	

	 Click	on	that	button	to	the	right	and	that	will	get	you	in	touch	with	
Monica	and	you	can	pick	up	a	copy	of	her	book,	Thus	Spoke	the	
Plant.	Really,	really,	really	fascinating	reading	and	I	highly	
recommend	it.	And	of	course	if	you'd	like	your	copy	of	this	interview,	
as	well	as	all	the	other	30	something	presentations	that	we	have	at	
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this	Home	Grown	Food	Summit,	the	button	down	below	Monica's	
has	the	whole	summit	package	that	you	can	pick	up.	

	 This	is	Marjory	Wildcraft	and	let's	get	together	for	another	
presentation.	

	

	


